BELLE HAVEN Newsletter

Our Community News

9/1/2021

Edition 5, Volume 9

<u>POOL CLOSURE FOR</u> CONCRETE DECK WORK

The pool will be closed for 5-6 days beginning on Wednesday, September 1st to clean, repair, and re-stain the concrete decking around the pool, grill, and patio areas. It is unfortunate, but this work could extend into the Labor Day weekend. However, we have been waiting for this vendor to be able to get this done since this past spring and cannot delay it.

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 18TH; COFFEE HOUR AT THE CLUBHOUSE

The Social Committee will be hosting a meet and greet coffee hour with pastries at the Clubhouse from 9:30 – 11:30 AM, on Saturday, September 18th. The Committee will try to keep all doors open to allow good air flow and encourage all to mingle outside in the patio area.

SCAMS; BE ALERT

There seems to be an increase in scams, whether by phone, e-mail, or even text. Please be vigilant and don't respond to people or companies that you don't know, and don't click on links that could endanger your personal information on your computer or phone.

RECYCLING – NO PLASTIC BAGS

Once again, we want to reiterate that NO PLASTIC BAGS of any type are allowed in the recycling bins. This year we are hearing from waste management / recycling companies that if they even see a plastic bag in a recycling bin, they will not take it as recycling, but it

"Happily, we bask in this warm September sun, which illuminates all creatures."

Henry David Thoreau

Clubhouse Events

(CLUBHOUSE IS OPEN
FOLLOWING CDC
GUIDELINES AND LAWS
RELATED TO COVID-19)

• • •

Monday – Bingo 7 p.m. Tuesday – Cards 6 p.m. Wednesday – Crafts 7 p.m. Friday - Book Club (monthly) 7 p.m.

DATES FOR SEPTEMBER

MONDAY, 09/06
Labor Day;
Rosh Hashanah Begins
SATURDAY, 09/11
20TH Anniversary of 911
WEDNESDAY, 09/15
Yom Kippur

SATURDAY, 09/18 COFFEE HOUR AT THE CLUBHOUSE

WEDNESDAY, 09/22
Autumnal Equinox
TUESDAY, 09/28
National Voter Registration
Day

will be picked up as trash and we will be charged accordingly for an extra trash pickup. This could be costly to the Belle Haven budget. If you bring your recyclables down to the bin in a plastic bag, you should empty it out into the recycling bin and then the plastic bag has to go in the trash dumpster. Please be diligent about this!

20TH ANNIVERSARY OF 911

The 20th anniversary of the September 11th 2001 terrorist attacks will be marked with the traditional reading of victims' names the 2,983 men, women, and children killed, as well as the 1993 bombing of the World Trade Center. Six moments of silence mark the times when each of the World Trade Center towers was struck, when each tower fell, and the times corresponding to the attack at the Pentagon, and the crash of United Airlines Flight 93 in Pennsylvania. Commemorations will also include the Tribute in Light, consisting of two beams of light evoking the twin towers destroyed in the attack. Learn more about the event.

https://www.911memorial. org/

COUNCIL ON AGING RIVERHOUSE SCHEDULE

The St. John's County COA River House at 179 Marine Street has a nice selection of classes for September. The classes are on Tuesday, Wednesdays, or Thursdays from 9:00 AM – 4:00 PM. Go to this link:

https://www.coasjc.org/river-house/ and click on the calendar icon above ACTIVITIES CALENDAR to see what is going on in September. Art and French classes, dancing, and even intro to herbology!

LIGHTNER MUSEUM EXHIBITIONS

Now through September 20th, "New Light" an exhibit of American Impressionistic painters showcasing scenes of St. Augustine's quaint streets, bustling harbors and magnificent coastline will be on display. Also, "Suburban Echoes", the work of contemporary painter Ericka Sobrack will be on display at the Ligtner from September 3rd to October 18th featuring small-scale landscape paintings focused on domestic scenes of suburban America. There is a fee to see the exhibits at Lightner.

ALLIGATOR NOW SEEN ON GRASSY AREA AT THE END OF THE POND.

The alligator has now been seen on the grassy area at the north end of the pond. It apparently came out of the pond because someone was feeding bread to the turtles! Please do not feed any of the wildlife at the pond.

